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Dear Mr. Boldiš, 

It is my pleasure to share with you the final report of the Committee for the analysis of 

the circumstances surrounding the electricity crisis of 28 April 2025, which was formally 

approved by Spain’s National Security Council and published on June 17th. 

This report, prepared under the mandate issued in the aftermath of the incident, 

provides a comprehensive account of the circumstances leading up to the blackout, 

the vulnerabilities identified in our national and cross-border infrastructure, and the 

measures recommended to strengthen resilience across our energy system. 

Given the European dimension of the incident and the importance of coordination and 

transparency among Member States, we consider it essential to bring this document 

to your attention. 

The report has been published online on the official website of La Moncloa and can be 

found at the following link:  

https://www.lamoncloa.gob.es/consejodeministros/resumenes/Documents/2025/Infor

me-no-confidencial-Comite-de-analisis-28A.pdf

Should you require any further clarification or wish to discuss its findings in more detail, 

my team remains at your full disposal. 

Yours sincerely, 


